# WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CLUB CHAPTER, INC. IZAAK WALTON LEAGUE OF AMERICA P.O. BOX 188 SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND

JUNE 1966

# MEMBERSHIP MEETING:

The June membership meeting will be held at the clubhouse on Wednesday, June 22, 1966 at 8:30 PM. At the conclusion of the meeting we will have a sportsman's film for the members and their guests. Why not bring a friend to this meeting and show him around our lovely clubgrounds, he will certainly appreciate it.

### WHATS NEW?

Due to the efforts of several of our hard working members we now have five brand new and sturdy picnic tables which were built by these members on June 8, 1966. Plans are underway to construct five more of these tables in the near future so we will have plenty of tables for those members who would like to bring their families out to the club for a picnic.

We are now able to offer those members who are interested, a Life Membership in our Chapter. For \$100.00 payable in four quarterly installments of \$25.00 each, a member may become a Life Member of this chapter and will not be assessed Chapter dues for the remainder of his lifetime. Anyone who is interested in this type of membership, contact Charles Wiles at 933-2076.

The Nominating Committee has announced the following nominees for the offices indicated to serve from August 1966 to July 1967. At the June meeting motions and nominations will be accepted from any member from the floor. If you have anyone you would like to nominate to office, be sure and attend the June meeting and be heard.

President-Jim Glazier 1st Vice President-Ray Jackson 2nd Vice President-Sonny Brinke 3rd Vice President-Paul Hancock Treasurer-Ray Fisk Recording Secretary-Bill Schutt Membership Secretary- Lloyd Gibson Corresponding Secretary- Lester Billings Sgt. at Arms-Ralph King Parliamentarian-Bill Shearn Chaplain-Roy Greisler

Board of Directors- Mike Apperti Sr., Clint Bowman, Joe Santini, Paul Riffle, Charles Wiles, Bob Mangum, Dave Osborn

Any member interested in purchasing the Pacific, Automatic, DL 300, reloader which the club has, please send sealed bids to Paul Hancock, Brookeville, Md. prior to the June meeting and the bids will be opened at this meeting and high bidder will be awarded the reloader. The machine is in excellent condition however due to the number of rounds reloaded in the club it was necessary to purchase a larger and more expeditious machine.

Our chapter is holding a raffle wherein the first prize will be a Browning Auto 5, Lightweight shotgun with barrel of the winner's choice. Second prize will be a case of shotgun shells. Tickets are 3 for \$1.00 or a book of 7 for \$2.00. Let's all buy at least one book. See any of the officers for further information.

Lester Billings, Joe Santini, Charles Burton all recently broke 25 "Straight" on the Skeet range. Sonny Brinke got his first 50 "Straight" the other day on the Trap Range. Charles Burton got his first 50 "Straight" on the trap range. Seems like we are turning out some excellent shooters at the club. We need more "young blood" to try and beat these excellent shots. I've tried, but can't even come close to these scores.

I would like to take this opportunity to ask all of the members who use the club grounds to take as good care of these grounds as if we were home. Over the past few months

the grounds have been left in deplorable condition on numerous occasions. Trash has been left lying on the grounds, coke bottles dropped where they were finished and boxes and empty and unexpended cartridges have been left lying around the rifle range. As sponsors of a nationwide Anti-Litter campaign we better start in our own backyard and clean some of our own litter before we try to get the nation to clean theirs. Not only is this unsightly but very dangerous. Children find unused shells by the ranges and carry these home which could cause a serious accident. While mowing the lawn several of the members have run over coke bottles which shatters these bottles and throws the glass in all directions causing a very dangerous condition. Let's all remember our slogan for 1966. "Consider before you litter".

## COMING EVENTS:

June 18, 1966 - Saturday Night - 9:00 PM til ? Bob LaCovey has planned another of his outstanding dances at the clubhouse - \$2.00 per person - Stereo Music - Refreshments & Food will be served - Set-ups available - BYOL - Pay at the door - "A real gasser".

June 18, 1966 - Saturday - Daylight hours - Welex has exclusive use of our facilities on this date.

June 25, 1966 - Saturday - American Instrument Company has exclusive use of the facilities for their annual outing.

July 9, 1966 - Saturday - Blanche Associates - Exclusive use of club's facilities.

July 16, 1966 - Saturday - Knights of Columbus - Exclusive use of club's facilities.

July 30, 1966 - Saturday - Eastman Kodak Company - Exclusive use of club's facilities.

# A WARM WELCOME TO THESE NEW MEMBERS AND THANKS TO THEIR SPONSORS

Edgar A. Marquardt, Rt. 1, Box 124E, Brookeville, Md.

Proposed by: James B. Shaw

Harry G. Burd, 4915 Erie St., College Park, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

Graham P. Porter, 13000 Old Columbia Pike, Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Paul Hancock

James L. Fletcher, 10547 Wheatley St., Kensington, Md.

Proposed by: David E. Myers

Louis D. Sterling, 3003 McComas Ave., Kensington, Md. Proposed by: Re-instatement

Bernard W. Keller, 4308 Judith Street, Rockville, Md.

Proposed by: Ralph King

Lee F. Uhlmann, 14326 Yosemite Ct., Rockville, Md. Proposed by: G. Jordon

Frank E. Ferra, III, 6504 4th Ave., Takoma Park, Md.

Proposed by: Wm. Shearn
Patrick C. Reid, 508 Greenlawn Drive, Hyattsville, Md.

Proposed by: James C. Reid Jr.

Robert C. Herson, 4107 Dahill Road, Wheaton, Md.

Proposed by: Robert Roberts

Robert C. Crothers, 2807 Lindell St., Wheaton, Md.

Proposed by: R. W. Raub

Edward L. Fuller, 6110 Ruatan St., Berwyn Heights, Md. Proposed by: Jim Dickerson

James G. Davis, 500 Thayer Ave., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Wm. Purcell

Joseph L. Santini, 2409 Seibel Drive, Silver Spring, Md. Proposed by: Bob Inman

Harry L. Crow III, 216 Hillmoor Drive, Silver Spring, Md. (Reinstatement) Charles A. Burton, 15009 Donna Drive, Silver Spring, Md.

Outstanding recruiters - Clint Bowman, 13 new members - Ray Fisk 6 new members - Bill Shearn, 4 new members - Paul Hancock, 3 new members - G.M. VanHoesen, Bob Inman, C. Wiles, M. Apperti Sr., R. Pohlman, all with 2 new members each.